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BARSAIL PARENT COUNCIL

Park Moor, Erskine, Renfrewshire, PA8 7HL.


Tel: 0141 812 4493

Email: barsailpc.communications@gmail.com
Website: https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/re/barsailprimary/
Recognised by the HMRC as a Scottish Charity – SC037189
 
 
MINUTES OF PARENT COUNCIL MEETING
MONDAY 4 JUNE 2018
 
PRESENT
Vikki Aitkenhead, Nikki Boyle, Paula Frame, Jill Reid, Emma Mavers, Marianne Kirkwood, Nicola Mcdermid, Gill Gooding, Lynda Kellet, Sarah Smith, Nicola Hardie, Gina Watt, Lindsay Hosie, Julie Macaulay.
APOLOGIES
Jacqui Ferguson, Joanne McDowell, Heather Graham Stewart, Lesley Scott, Catherine Scott, Rebecca Bulmer
 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Approved and seconded (Sarah Smith)
CHAIRPERSONS REPORT
Not much activity in terms of fundraising since last month
Been working on governance – GDPR email sent out and responses received. Email was a template from Connect. Personal details are stored on hard drive and are password protected. Access granted to Chair, V. Chair, Treasurer, V. Treasurer, Secretary and V. Secretary. The details are held on a spreadsheet and are updated annually 

Child protection policy template on Connect. Used for volunteers at discos/other events when parents are helping
Equality/fairness policy for PC members. Draft has been completed

New email address for Barsail Parent Council has been created. Have to send out an opt in email for consent from parents

PVG – Unless sole child care capacities then don’t require PVGs

AGM – Next meeting Mon 3rd September. Let to be submitted

Constitution to be reviewed over the holidays as banking methods have been changed before AGM

Connect membership due for renewal. Nicola Mcd to deal with this.

Vikki will speak to new P1 parents at induction day this Friday, 8th June in hope of attracting more new members
Disco 31st May – lessons to be learned. This was an event arranged by the PC. Need more PC helpers if they are to continue. Possibly consider other events rather than a disco? Or consider hiring professional party entertainer?
TREASURER'S REPORT
Balance in account - £9764.20
Expenditure since last meeting  - school let, tea and coffee supplies
Hancocks have cancelled membership (confectionery supplies) Now only day pass available (£2 per visit) and they only accept cash. Possibly look elsewhere – Bookers?
SPORT'S CHAMPION REPORT

Surveys for Base Clubs to be distributed. Hoping to get gold award from Sport Scotland

Family event Thursday 14th June – need parent helpers for mocktail bar. Nicola Mcd to send out request on FB page

Hoping to have a gymnast in on Tuesday

Parents for Parent/Child football match are required. Post request on FB

GRANTS REPORT
Have received 3 quotes for entrance. £5.5K, £9.5K, £6K
The cost to purchase 4 benches and wet pour from Sovereign is £3.4K

Marianne will email out the options

Big Lottery application has been submitted

Clydesdale Bank – should have heard back by end of May

Asda tokens – still running until end of June – will receive £200 or £500

Woodland Trust – no longer considering submitting an application

HEADTEACHER'S REPORT
1st draft of Standards and Quality Report has been completed. To review and comment back to Mrs Mavers
AOCB

Loch Insh  - Mrs Mavers to follow up reports of someone sleeping on mattress on floor. Also been asked to promote savings scheme
Nikki attended PC Liaison meeting – Lengthy meeting. 10 from 60 schools were represented. There were 3 out of 4 meetings held this year. Areas covered:-


· Update on Pupil Equity Funding. Schools will be asked to provide update on what they use the money for - £37K being increased to £42K for Barsail

· Course choices at secondary school

· Tracking methods

· Where to hold future meetings

· PCs to contribute to future agendas
· Dates for next meetings are out for consultation. Nikki to send to Vikki

· Supply teachers – shortage of teachers

· Use of schools as Polling stations – moving forward need to keep this on the agenda

Nikki leaving PC so require volunteer to attend PC Liaison meetings

Thanks from Mrs Mavers and Vikki to those who are now leaving PC when children finish P7 at end of month for their contributions over the years.

Family fundraiser scheduled for October has been put on hold

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
 
Monday 3rd September 2018 - AGM
